September 22, 14939

My dear Ford,

§ meant to tell you before how the test on the Chimp-
anzess want at the Edinburgh Zoo. Your suggeation was really
a brilliant one. By the prompt help of Dr Riddell from Glasgow
we were able to meke up solutions in suffiocient quantity,
ueing 2% sugar in all, and either none, €& 1/4, 50 or 400 parte
per millien P.T.C. The sstonishing thing is thla, that six
out of & ochimps tested wers obvious tasters, while the other
two returned ageln and again to drink the atrongest P.T.C.
solution. As the other six clearly disliked the bitter flavour,
it peems extremely probable that these two ere non-tasters.

The only orang avallable mleo behaved &a a non-tastsr; but of
coura® 1t is posslble that thie epecies relishes ths flavour.

I am just making & start with the material st Regentle
Fark, and hope to arrange a teet at Whipsnade later. It geems
tc me lmmensely exolting that there should be polymorphism with
a gene ratio apparently stable for millicns of years in a
quality which we had certainly thought of &2a& guite without
gelective effects. I am sure you will be ms plessed ga I

am that the ftests have turned out so remarkably interesting.



If Jullan and I write a note to Nature about 1t, will you

Join us, A& the suggestion originated with you?

Yours slncerely,



